SELECTMEN'S MEETING

MARIANNE MUNICIPAL BUILDING

December 21, 2020

7:00- 7:50 PM

Attendance: Roscoe Tash Sr-1st Selectman, Kirby Whitney - 2nd Selectman, Arnold Knights Jr - 3rd Selectman, Sandra

Tash -Tax Collector/Treasurer, Carrie Kester- Town Clerk

Guests: Luke Tash, Chris DeBeck, Robert Whittier, Larry/Jane DiZazzo, Roger Reardon

Meeting called to order.

First matter was hiring Code Enforcement/Plumbing Inspector but because Steve Neff was not present to go to bat for Ruth Birtz, Rocky decided this matter would have to wait. There was a folder with two applicants: Dan Whittier and Dwight Tilton. The folder was not looked at until later in the meeting when Rocky asked me to call them and ask them

what their price is.

Next was closing the office to the public due to the outbreak in COVID cases locally. It was decided to keep the drop box in the entryway and have a slot put into the office door. One person in the hall at a time and have the residents call

before entering the building. This will be effective starting Monday, December 28th.

Old Business started with deciding to pay for the culvert installed on Plywood Rd. All 3 selectmen voted to pay for it. Next it was decided that the Vacation Policy should run Jan 1-Dec 31 instead of by anniversary year. And there is no

buying vacation time - if you don't use it, you lose it.

And finally it was unanimous to call Overhead Door back and ask them about the rusty bracket holding the cables that lift the Salt Shed door. They were here a couple months ago and said they could not fix the bent beam causing the door to hang up and not close. New Level Construction fixed the beam but was concerned about the dents in the track and

the rustiness of the bracket.

Next the Town Treasurer had the Selectmen sign the warrant, bank statement, etc.

The Town Clerk did not have anything to present.

Roger Reardon asked if the tax maps are going to be corrected when the town gets a new assessment. The answer is

"yes".

Meeting was adjourned.

The next Selectmen's Meeting will be on January 25th.

Respectfully submitted,

Carrie Kester

Town Clerk